Regional Planning Group Meeting Notes: 15July2011
Agenda

· Antitrust Admonition

· Miscellaneous Minor Updates

· ERCOT Valley Analysis

· Long Term Study Updates and Discussion

· Oncor Presentation of Comments on Draft DFW Area Analysis for the Long Term Study

· Planning Working Group Update

· Planning Consideration for Switchable Generation Units
Miscellaneous Minor Updates
· ERCOT is starting the process of updating the cases for the next 5 year plan and is requesting help in this task from the TSP’s during the next 3 to 4 weeks.
· New EPA rules will require that Texas cities be compliant for NOx and SOx all year around, not just in the summer. The deadline for this compliance is next year.
ERCOT Valley Analysis
· Prabhu Gnanam of ERCOT presented a study for addressing the Valley’s transmission issues which includes 9 options one of which is submarine DC cable.
· One topic of discussion was that if one constructs a two tower design for the overhead HVDC in the same right-of-way, does the loss of one mean the loss of the other?
· There was a request for maps of the options. Of particular concern is the issue of new lines crossing existing lines.
Long Term Study Updates and Discussion
· Warren Lasher presented an LTS update including goals and accomplishments to date. 

· The interim report (volumes 1 and 2) has been posted at http://www.ercot.com/committees/other/lts/. 

· Stakeholders are invited to make comments at Longtermstudy@LISTS.ERCOT.COM.
· Going forward, ERCOT is going to be forming additional working groups. If anyone wants to participate or lead, please contact Paul Hudson or Warren Lasher.
· Matt Rosenbaum from the DOE said that he would like DOE grants to create a “planning process on steroids”. 
Oncor Presentation of Comments on Draft DFW Area Analysis for the long Term Study
· April Pinkston presented Oncor’s comments. These suggestions included consideration of environmental issues, landowner acceptance, autotransformers, line additions, HVDC, stability studies, new generation and the impact of retired and mothballed sites.
· She also stated that underground construction is 1500 to 3000% more expensive than traditional transmission.

· Oncor’s standard for 345/138kV autotransformers is a 600 MVA rating. Paul Rocha of CenterPoint said that they are starting to use autotransformers with an 800 MVA rating in the Houston area. Mike Juricek of Oncor warned of hidden cost that do not appear in the per mile cost when using non-standard solutions. 

Planning Working Group Update
· Rob Lane from Luminant reported on the PLWG which has the task to close the gap between planning and operations
· He announced two ½ day meetings: one on 29July11 and one on 9Aug11.

· The greatest challenges are avoiding ambiguous language and not getting sideways with NERC.
Planning Consideration for Switchable Generation Units
· Jeff Billo from ERCOT explained that there may be some reliability concerns with switchable units leaving ERCOT and current rules do not give Planning time to address transmission concerns
· The goal is to not develop policies that persuade owners of switchable not to come into ERCOT.
